
FILM PARKING AT THE OLD ROYAL NAVAL COLLEGE 

Below is plan of the ORNC grounds with the areas indicated are the parking areas we offer for 

vehicles associated with filming on site. Use of vehicles onto site must be agreed with the Estate 

Operations Manager prior to their arrival.  

The length of the parking areas is shown on the plan. The small red lines indicate an area of 1.5 

metres that should be left clear as an emergency exit route from the buildings, the red circle 

indicates the turning area for buses and the red line by Visitor Centre indicates a no parking area. 

This area should be kept clear at all times. Vehicles can only park on one side of the road to allow 

access for emergency vehicles. Double parking in these areas is not allowed. 

Please note that on shoot days, we do not allow access for any personal vehicles unless previously 

agreed with the Estate Operation Manager. All unit cars and minibuses are for drop off/pick up only. 

We have had real issues recently with drivers of unit cars and minibuses causing huge congestion on 

site by either waiting after drop off or arriving early for collections. If the parking situation is deemed 

unreasonable at any time, the Foundation reserves the right to refuse access to any further vehicles 

until resolved to the satisfaction of Foundation staff.  

The measurements are not indicated, and film companies should visit the site prior to filming to 

ensure they can fit vehicles into the allotted space. 

 


